
70 Collier Street 

P.O. Box 400 

Barrie, ON  L4M 4T5

City of Barrie

Final

Community Safety Committee

5:30 PM Council Chambers/Virtual MeetingWednesday, May 8, 2024

COMMITTEE SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT

For consideration by General Committee on May 29, 2024

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Councillor S. Morales at 5:35 p.m.  The following 

were in attendance for the meeting:

Mayor, A. Nuttall

Deputy Mayor,  R. Thomson

Councillor, S. Morales

Councillor, A. Courser

Present: 4 - 

ALSO PRESENT:

Councillor, C. Riepma

Councillor, C. Nixon

Councillor, AM. Kungl

Councillor, N. Nigussie

Councillor, G. Harvey

Councillor, B. Hamilton

STAFF:

Chief Financial Officer, C. Millar

City Clerk/Director of Legislative Services, W. Cooke

Deputy City Clerk, T. Macdonald

Director of Legal Services, I. Peters

Executive Director of Development Services, M. Banfield

General Manager of Access Barrie, R. James-Reid

General Manager of Community and Corporate Services, D. McAlpine

General Manager of Infrastructure and Growth Management, B. Araniyasundaran

Legislative Coordinator, D. Glenn

Senior Policy Advisor and Special Projects Coordinator, E. Chappell

Service Desk Specialist, K. Kovacs 

Supervisor of Enforcement Services, J. Forgrave 
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The Committee met and recommends adoption of the following recommendation(s):

SECTION "A"

INVESTIGATION - NO STOPPING ZONE - ST. JOHN VIANNEY 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL

That staff in Development Services investigate the feasibility of implementing 

No Stopping restrictions adjacent to St. John Vianney Catholic School and 

report back to General Committee. (Item for Discussion 8.1, May 8, 2024) 

(Sponsor: Councillor, J. Harris)

This matter was recommended (Section "A") to General Committee for 

consideration of adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.

This matter was recommended (Section “A”) to General Committee for consideration of 

adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.

BIKE LANE - GROVE STREET

That staff in Development Services investigate the restriction of parking on 

Grove Street East from Johnson Street to Penetanguishene Road to install a 

bike lane.  (Item for Discussion 8.3, May 8, 2024) (Sponsor:  Councillor, C. 

Riepma)

This matter was recommended (Section "A") to General Committee for 

consideration of adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.

This matter was recommended (Section “A”) to General Committee for consideration of 

adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.

RAISED INTERSECTION - MADELAINE DRIVE AND COUNTRY LANE

That staff in the Development Services Department submit a Capital Project 

Intake Form for consideration as part of the 2025 Capital Plan concerning 

the installation of a raised intersection at Madelaine Drive and Country Lane .  

(Item for Discussion 8.4, May 8, 2024) (Sponsor: Mayor, A. Nuttall)

This matter was recommended (Section "A") to General Committee for 

consideration of adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.

This matter was recommended (Section “A”) to General Committee for consideration of 

adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.
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SECTION "B"

INVESTIGATION FOR THREE WAY STOP - ANNE STREET NORTH AND 

HANMER STREET WEST 

That staff in the Development Services Department investigate the feasibility 

of intersection safety improvements at the intersection of Anne Street North 

and Hanmer Street West and report back to General Committee in the form 

of a Staff Report. (Item for Discussion 8.2, May 8, 2024) (Sponsor: 

Councillor, A. Courser)

This matter was recommended (Section "B") to General Committee for consideration of 

adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.

SECTION "C"

LEASE OF ADDITIONAL SPEED ENFORCEMENT CAMERAS

1. That staff in Development Services be authorized to lease two 

additional automated speed enforcement cameras to be funded 

through the program revenue in the operating budget. 

2. That staff in Access Barrie prepare a city wide mailout concerning the 

ASE/Traffic Safety at a cost of $10,000 to be funded through the ASE 

program revenue in the operating budget. (Item for Discussion 8.5, 

May 8, 2024) (Sponsor: Mayor, A. Nuttall)

This matter was recommended (Section "C") to General Committee for consideration of 

adoption at its meeting to be held on 5/29/2024.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 6:08 p.m.

CHAIRMAN
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